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Dear Commission Staff: 

[ he purpose of this letter is to express our strong objection to the proposed increase in water rates for customers of 
Lighthouse Utilities Company, [nco located in Gulf County, Florida. 

The proposed base facility charge is an increase of36%; the proposed gallonage charge per 1,000 gallons is an increase of 
36.4%. These increases are proposed during a time of great economic stress for all fami lies. 

fhe test year for this case is the year ended December 31 , 2009, a year right in the middle of the worst recession since the 
Great Depression. During this time, families were under great economic stress, untold workers had lost their jobs and the 
future for U.S. residents was very uncertain. Therefore, many families cancelled vacation plans as well as customary trips 
to vacation homes; they could not afford them. Since Gulf County relies heavily on tourism dollars, it is quite 
understandable that income to the various utilities would be below nonna!. 

Even with the highly unusual circumstances, the net operating loss being cited is a mere 0.0066%. There is no way that 
this minor one-year Joss can justifY pennanent increases in base rates of over 36%! These increases do not even include 
the late payment fee of$5.25 being requested for bills not paid within 20 days; there has never been a concern for this 
issue voiced by management in the past. Although we specifically have never been late in paying our bills, how is this 
amount justified? Our monthly bills average around $25 .00. 

With the continued high unemployment, rising food and gas prices, this is not the appropriate time to add unnecessary 
increases to basic family expenses. 

We strongly urge the Florida Public Service Commission and the PSC Commissioners to deny this excessive increase in 
rates. Public utilities are allowed to levy adjustments from time to time without needing specific authorization. The last 
such increase by Lighthouse Utilities was in 2008. If Lighthouse Utilities deems an increase in rates is required, it would 
be much more appropriate to utilize the adjustment option already at their disposal for a more appropriate increase at this 
time. 

. Reilly, Office of Public Counsel 
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Dr. Sandra L Snow 
531 1 Sand Bar Dr 

Pori St Joe, FL 324567506 


